MARCIA A. LECLERC MAYOR



Phone: 860 291-7380

Fax: 860 289-0831

ENGINEERING DIVISION

June 18, 2015

RE: Willow Brook Flood Mitigation Study

East Hartford, Connecticut

MMI #2854-37-1

## Dear Property Owner:

The Town of East Hartford has begun a study to analyze the hydrology and hydraulics of Willow Brook to evaluate potential flood mitigation measures. Milone & MacBroom, Inc. has been retained by the Town of East Hartford to perform the study.

You are being notified of the study due to your proximity to the brook or its floodplain. A public information meeting for the project has been scheduled for Wednesday, July 15, 2015 at 7:00 p.m. The meeting will be held in the Town Council Chambers at the East Hartford Town Hall located at 740 Main Street. The intent of the meeting will be to present the initial findings of the flood study and to collect any pertinent feedback from residents and business owners in areas influenced by the floodplain of Willow Brook.

An important aspect of the study will be to identify potential efforts that could be utilized to reduce the impacts of flooding and encourage the revitalization of the Silver Lane corridor. The study is being funded by an Urban Action Grant which is administered by the State of Connecticut Department of Energy and Environmental Protection.

Any questions, comments, or concerns should be directed to the Town of East Hartford Engineering Department at telephone number (860) 291-7380.

Thank you in advance for your cooperation.

Sincerely,

Denise Horan P.E.

Town Engineer